Eccles Community Committee - 28th January, 2003

ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,

Church Street,

Eccles

29th January, 2003

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m. 

"
ended:
3.45 p.m. 

PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jolley and Memory 
B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomens Guild

G. Hearn - Park Residents' Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners Association

H. Barker - Monton Village Community Association

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents' Association

J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

J. Wheelton – Salford Disabled Motorists (Eccles)

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents' Association


S. Finkill
} Southway Residents' Association


J. Bigland
}


J. Phillips - Park Residents' Association


R. Qureshi - Community Network


P. Dempsey - Florence Street Tenants' Association 


H. Yanney – Salford Pensioners

I. Williams – Eccles Royal British Legion



B. Pugh – Grange Road Residents’ Association



C. Seddon – Ivy Street Park Community Partnership



H. Sheldon – Newlands Residents’ Association



R. McGill – Brookhouse Residents’ Association



J. Lowndes – Salford Primary Care Trust

A. Cranning – Salford Advertiser

R. Tombe – GMA Planning

B. Carter – Resident

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


C. Tucker - Eccles Community Development Worker


C. Findley – Development Services Directorate


J. Snow – Environmental Services Directorate


C. Kelsall – Salford Youth Service


J. Gallagher – Sports Development Officer


R. Fairhurst – Salford Community Venture


C. Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

61.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Clarke, Eglin, Lancaster, Morris and Sheehy, George Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Irene Pickworth (Eccles Townwomen’s Guild), Ron Sharpe (Southway Tenants’ Association), Martin Smith (Eccles Area Co-ordinator) and Harry Williams (Park Residents’ Association).

62.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th November, 2002, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

63. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 46 – Overview of Scrutiny

The Chairman (i) reported that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda, and (ii) clarified that the Community Committee were keen to be involved in the City Council’s scrutiny process.

RESOLVED: THAT further consideration be given to how the Community Committee should feed into the scrutiny process at a future meeting.

(b) Minute 55 – Eccles Town Centre – Pedestrianised Area
Brian Carter referred to the continuing problems in relation to the pedestrianised area of Eccles Town Centre, and expressed concern regarding the apparent lack of enforcement of the restrictions in the area as (i) a high number of unauthorised vehicles, including private hire taxis, were continuing to drive through, and (ii) lorries were continuing to deliver at all times of the day.

The Chairman (a) suggested that it may be appropriate for this matter to be raised at the Traffic and Transportation Forum, meetings of which were open to members of the Community Committee, and (b) indicated his understanding that an increased level of enforcement was to be carried out in the near future, at least for a limited period.


(c)
Minute 56 – Web FM (Radio Regen)
Chris Skinkis (i) indicated that a report regarding the Radio Regen initiative was in the process of being produced, and (ii) agreed to arrange for the report to be circulated to members of the Community Committee as soon as it became available.

64.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN
Chris Findley from the Development Services Directorate gave a presentation with regard to the Unitary Development Plan.  The presentation covered a number of issues under the following main headings (see Appendix A) -

· What is the UDP?

· Public consultation - the first deposit process.

· What does the Plan contain?

· What does the Plan say about Eccles?

· What's not in the Plan?

· What should I do next?

Members discussed the matters raised during the presentation and reference was made to the following issues:-

· The timescale for the production of the Unitary Development Plan.

· The consultation period - members were advised of the importance of

submitting any support, comments or objections to the proposals contained in the revised UDP within the allocated timescale.

· The proposals for any decisions taken by the Inspector in respect of the UDP

to be binding on local authorities in the future.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a special meeting be held during March, 2003, in order for further consideration to be given to this matter.



(2) THAT information be produced in an appropriate format for use with young people in order to encourage their involvement in the consultation process.



(3) THAT discussion take place between Chris Skinkis and Chris Kelsall with regard to the involvement of young people in the consultation process.

65.
YOUTH ISSUES
Chris Kelsall (a) outlined the sessions that were currently being held at Eccles Youth Centre, (b) reported that Steve Dyson, Youth Shelter Development Worker, was to commence a new Youth Worker post in April, funded from the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund, and (c) indicated that sessional workers would be employed to continue work on the Youth Shelter Development project.

Joe Gallagher gave a report regarding (i) sporting activities that were currently taking place in the area, and (ii) activities that were planned for the February half-term holiday.

Reference was made to the youth shelter, located in Ellesmere Park, and it was established that (a) the facility was used by a limited number of young people, and (b) the design of the shelter meant that it was more suitable for use during the summer 

months.

RESOLVED:
THAT an assessment regarding the use of the youth shelter at Ellesmere Park be carried out in Autumn, 2003.

66.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the financial position statements 2002/03 in respect of its devolved budgets.  In addition, the minutes of a meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 17th January, 2003, were submitted which recommended the action indicated for the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Service Delivery Area:-

	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Decision

	(i)
	Small Gems
	Towards the purchase of play equipment
	£1,000
	£1,000 agreed

	(ii)
	Winton Park Veterans Association
	Towards new furniture at association’s meeting premises
	£2,167
	Item withdrawn

	(iii)
	100th Salford Scouts
	Towards new camping equipment.

(This group is based in the Claremont, Weaste and Seedley Service Delivery Area, which draws its membership from the young people in other areas including Eccles Service Delivery Area)
	£1,790

(The following grant contributions have already been made to the above amount:-

Youth Action Key Funding £500, Swinton Community Committee £475 and Claremont, Weaste and Seedley Community Committee £500, leaving a shortfall of £315)
	Deferred pending further information on the number of young people on the register from the Eccles Service Delivery Area


The Committee were advised that the Sub-Group had supported a proposal to refurbish the former squash courts on the Brookhouse Estate to enable the premises to be used as a Youth Club, and had proposed that the costs be met by the reallocation of £8,000 from Youth Villages and £6,796 from the Youth Action Key Fund.

The Committee were advised that (a) at a meeting of the Sub-Group, held on 15th March, 2003, an application from the Monton Amateurs Football Club for £3,500 for the provision of a second football pitch as the initial stage of football centre sports area had 

been deferred, pending the receipt of further details concerning planning permission for the project and the outcome of an application to the Football Foundation, (b) a letter had been submitted to the Sub-Group on behalf of Monton Amateurs AFC indicating that planning permission had now been granted and a response from the Football Foundation concerning the level of grant anticipated was expected to be available before the end of the financial year 2002/2003, and (c) the Sub-Group had supported the allocation of a grant of £3,500, subject to the application to the Football Foundation being successful.

The Committee were also advised that the Sub-Group had given approval in principle to the allocation of Youth Action Key Funding 2003/04 and 2004/05, to fund the continuation of the Sports Development Officer post, and Sessional Sports Workers.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 17th January, 2003, be noted.



(2) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group, as detailed above, be endorsed.

67.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a) Traffic problems - Clifford Street, Peel Green
The Chairman reported that a letter had been submitted to the Community Committee, on behalf of a number of the residents of Clifford Street, Peel Green, expressing concerns with regard to (i) parked vehicles causing obstructions along the street, (ii) speeding, and (iii) the street being used by vehicles as a short-cut.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the residents concerned be advised to report their concerns to the police.




(2) THAT the concerns of the residents be referred to the appropriate Directorate of the City Council.


(b)
Wetherspoons Licensing Application

Councillor Broughton (i) reported that an application had been made by J.D. Wetherspoons to open all of their on-licensed premises for the sale of alcohol at 10.00 a.m. each day, instead of the current 11.00 a.m., and (ii) indicated that, should this application be successful, it would give blanket approval for all other on-licensed premises in the Greater Manchester area to serve alcohol from 10.00 a.m.

RESOLVED: THAT a letter be sent to Sergeant Iceley, Licensing Officer, Greater Manchester Police, on behalf of the Community Committee, objecting 

to the above application.

(c)
Kirov Ballet
Chris Skinkis reported that 22 tickets were available to the Community Committee at £5 each for the matinee performance of Swan Lake, to take place at The Lowry on Wednesday 30th April, 2003 at 2.00 p.m.

RESOLVED: THAT anybody interested in purchasing a ticket for the above performance contact Chris Tucker on telephone number 0161-707-3862.

68.
SALFORD CYCLE FORUM

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Salford Cycle Forum was to be held on Tuesday 11th February, 2003, at Salford Civic Centre, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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